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State University, on September 11 and 12. Per-
song interested in future conferences should write
to Professor Marvin Gettleman, Department of
History and Economics, Polytechnic Institute of
Brooklyn, 333 Jay Street, Brooklyn, New York
11201.

At its twenty-third annual meeting in April, the
Midwest Conference of Political Scientists elected
the following new officers: Clara Penniman, Uni-
versity of Wisconsin, president; Orville Alexander,

Southern Illinois University, vice-president; Ste-
phen T. Early, Jr., DePauw University, secretary-
treasurer; Merle Kling, Washington University,
editor of Midwest Journal of Political Science; and
as members of the executive council, Willard N.
Hogan, University of Nebraska and William H.
Flanigan, University of Minnesota.

The 1966 meeting of the Conference will be held
at the University of Chicago April 28 to 30. The
program chairman is S. Sidney Ulmer, University
of Kentucky.

OTHER ACTIVITIES

Millsaps College, Jackson, Mississippi, has re-
ceived a grant from the Field Foundation to sup-
port an Oral History of Contemporary Mississippi
Life. This project will be under the direction of
Gordon G. Henderson, chairman of the depart-
ment of political science. Transcripts of the inter-
views collected, including interviews of major
figures in Mississippi polities, will be available on
inter-library loan.

The first issue of the New York State Political
Review will appear in September. It will include
most of the papers presented at the meeting of
the N.Y. State Political Science Association meet-
ing in April.

Arizona State College will become Northern Ari-
zona University in 1966.

New York University and the Joint Committee
on the Near and Middle East of the American
Council of Learned Societies and the Social
Science Research Council sponsored a conference
on “Social Growth and Democracy” in New York
from May 27 to May 29. The conference brought
together scholars and men immediately familiar
with Turkish affairs to study the impact of social
growth on politics. Kemal Karpat, New York
University, was the director of the conference.

The Overseas Educational Service has received
a $300,000 grant from the Carnegie Corporation.
The grant will enable OES to broaden its contacts
with American faculty and administrators and to
work with more institutions abroad. Although
OES recruits educators for all the developing
areas, the initial emphasis has been on Africa,
where many new institutions are now being built
and the need for expatriate staff is still the most
urgent.

To develop its roster of potential candidates,
OES works with many professional organizations
and with other national and international groups
of similar purpose, in addition to making contact

with faculty members who register directly with
OES.

OES 1is sponsored jointly by the National Acad-
emy of Sciences, the American Council on Educa-
tion, and Education and World Affairs, with the
cooperation of the American Council of Learned
Societies, the Social Science Research Council, the
Institute of International Education, and the Ca-
nadian Universities Foundation.

Qualified persons who are interested in serving
abroad are invited to write to Overseas Educa-
tional Service, 522 Fifth Avenue, New York, N.Y.
10036.

The Society for Religion in Higher Education is
offering a number of post-doctoral fellowships to
encourage the growing interest in the relation of
scholarship in religion to scholarship in other
fields of study. These fellowships are made pos-
sible through a grant from The Danforth Founda-
tion.,

Grants are available to: (1) scholars in the
humanities, social and natural sciences for a year
of study in religion and (2) scholars in religion for
a year of study in another discipline.

These fellowships are open to scholars in any
institution of higher learning in the United States
or Canada without respect to discipline, religious
affiliation or non-affiliation. Scholars applying for
the grants must have a Ph.D. degree or its equiva~-
lent plus at least three years of teaching experience.
Preference will be given to scholars under 50 years
of age.

The maximum stipend is $8,500. Stipends will be
based on experience, present salary and availabil-
ity of other resources.

Completed applications must be received by the
Society by December 1, 1965. Application forms
and additional information may be secured from:
Lawrence P. DeBoer, Executive Director, The So-
ciety for Religion in Higher Education, 400 Pros-
pect Street, New Haven, Connecticut 06511.
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Under the direction of Gerard J. Mangone, pro-
fessor of political science and associate dean of
the Maxwell Graduate School of Syracuse Univer-
sity, twenty members of the Second Maxwell In-
stitute on the United Nations met at the Villa
Serbelloni at Bellagio, Italy in August, 1965. Repre-
senting ten countries, the participants discussed the
conduct of foreign policy through the United Na-
tions.

Opportunities for overseas research by three
scholars in the humanities and social sciences will
be offered annually by the International Honors
Program beginning in 1966-67. The program will
field a small select group of American honor stu-
dents and three preceptors for an academic year
of comparative foreign study. The countries visi-
ted will be chosen by the preceptors. A division of
responsibility among preceptors will enable each
scholar to devote approximately two-thirds of his
time to his own research. Interested scholars may
contact Dr. Paul Conner, 401-1903 Hall, Prince-
ton, N.J.

The TUniversity of Virginia Library and the
Stettinius Fund, Inc., announce the microfilm pub-
lication of the State Department scrapbooks of
Edward R. Stettinius, Jr, Under-Secretary
(1943-44) and Secretary of State (1944-45). These
scrapbooks comprise more than 1500 pages of clip-
pings from magazines and newspapers throughout
the United States and encompass the Dumbarton
Oaks Conference, the transition in the State De-
partment from Cordell Hull to Stettinius, the
events of January and February 1945, the Yalta
Conference, the Mexico City Conference, and the
United Nations Conference in San Francisco. To-
gether these scrapbooks provide a unique source
for the study of public attitudes toward American
diplomacy 1944-45. The two microfilm reels are
available for $15.00 each or $25.00 for the set. Or-
ders and inquiries should be addressed to: Stet-
tinius Fellow, Manuscripts Division, University of
Virginia Library, Charlottesville, Virginia.

The 1965 Legislature of the State of New York
has established 90 fellowships in honor of former
Governor Herbert H. Lehman. The annual awards
are to be known as the New York State Herbert H.
Lehman Fellowships in Social Sciences and Public
and International Affairs. Applicants for the awards
must be citizens of the United States, but need not
be residents of the State of New York. The fellow-
ships carry annual stipends of $5,000 if the recipient
is matriculated for a doctoral degree and has com-
pleted at least one year of graduate study, other-
wise the award will be for $4,000. The deadline for
applications is December 1, 1965. Winners will be
announced on March 15, 1966. For further informa-
tion and application forms write to the Regents

Scholarships and Examination Center, The State
Education Department, Albany, New York 12224.

MorLey AveEarsT, New York University, visited
Cairo in February for two weeks as a member of
a team of university professors from the State of
New York to investigate possibilities for student
and teacher exchange and opportunities in
Middle Eastern affairs.

Perer BacHRrACH has returned to his position at
Bryn Mawr College after a sabbatical leave in
England.

Haxs H. BaerwaLp will be director of the Uni-
versity of California Overseas Study Center,
Tokyo, Japan, September 1965-July, 1966.

Erwin W. Barp, Brooklyn College of the City
University of New York, has returned from eigh-
teen months as senior adviser to the Institute of
Public Administration (New York) at the Nation-
al Office of Organization and Training of the
Peruvian government in Lima. He also lectured at
the Faculty of Economics of the University of
Buenos Aires in the program for public adminis-
tration assisted by Columbia University.

Henry BiENEN has returned to the University
of Chicago following a year of teaching and re-
search at Makerere University College in Kampa-
la, Uganda, under the auspices of the University
of Chicago.

BerNARD E., BrowN, Brooklyn College of the
City University of New York spent 1964-65 on re-
search in Senegal and other West African
countries.

Epwarp H. Buenrig, Indiana University, will
be on leave during 1965-66. He has received an
SSRC grant and will spend five months at
UNRWA headquarters in Beirut, Lebanon, con-
ducting research.

FrankviNn L. Burperte, University of Mary-
land, has been elected chairman of the board of
editors of World Affairs.

James Busey, University of Colorado, will be
on leave from the University during 1965-1966. He
will assume teaching responsibilities at the Univer-
sity of Colorado-Colorado Springs Center.

Georce A. CoppiNg, JR., University of Colorado,
has been awarded a university faculty research
fellowship for the academic year 1965-66.

Rita W. CoorLey, New York University, has
been awarded a Fulbright Lectureship at the Am-
erika Institut, University of Innsbruck, Austria,
for 1965-66.
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FraNk Daruing, University of Colorado, will
be on leave 1965-66 under the Fulbright-Hayes
Educational Exchange Act as a lecturer at the
Lyceum of the Philippines.

James C. Davies, University of Oregon, atten-
ded a seminar on the formation of Latin Ameri-
can elites at the University of Montevideo, Uru-
guay, June 6-12, 1965.

Davip Derce, Indiana University, spent some
time in Sierra Leone studying the effectiveness of
Peace Corp training.

Roranp H. EsBen, Newcomb College, Tulane
University, will be on leave 1965-66 to conduct re-
search in Guatemala under an SSRC grant.

Presron W. EpsaLn, North Carolina State Uni-
versity at Raleigh, attended the internship evalu-
ation conference held in Puerto Rico in April.

Hersert EMMERICH, University of Virginia, pre-
sided at the XIII International Congress of Ad-
ministrative Sciences in Paris, France, July 19-24.

Joserr R. FiszMmaN, University of Oregon, will
be on leave during 1965-66 to do research in
Czechoslovakia and Poland on a grant from the
Inter-University Travel Grant Committee.

GisBert H. Franz, New York University, will
continue to serve as advisor to the Administrative
Improvement Rescarch Commission of the Re-
public of Korea. He spent the summer in Seoul.

Wirniam J. Forrz, Yale University, has received
a Yale junior faculty fellowship, and will be on
leave during the calendar year 1966.

Erren Frey-Wouters, Brooklyn Coallege of the
City University of New York was on an SSRC re-
search leave in Furope during the spring term.

Warter GorpsTEIN, Brooklyn College of the
City University of New York, spent the summer
in Europe under a research fellowship from the
Mershon Center at Ohio State University.

ArBerT GORVINE, director of the Research Cen-
ter for Comparative Politics and Administration
of Brooklyn College of the City University of
New York, served as delegate from the U. S. A.
to a CENTRO Conference on The Role of Local
Government in National Development in Ankara,
Turkey, in February, 1965. He delivered a paper
on “Local Government in National Development:
a New Role and National Responsibility.” In
June-July, 1965 he served as consultant to the
Philippine Executive Academy at Baguio.

Dagrrert P. HamMer, Indiana University, has

been awarded an SSRC grant that will allow him
to do research in the Russian area during 1965-66

GorooN G. HenpersoN, Millsaps College, has
received a post-doctoral fellowship from the Na-
tional Center for Education in Politics which will
enable him to serve on the staff of Governor Sam-
uel Goddard of Arizona for a twelve-month peri-
od beginning September 1965.

JerrY HouaH, University of Illinois, has received
a research grant from the Russian Research
Center of Harvard University. He will spend the
year in Cambridge and later visit the Soviet
Union.

MicuaaeEL HupsonN, Brooklyn College of the City
University of New York, will be on leave during
1965-66, as a research associate of the Center for
International Affairs at Harvard University.

JorN HurcHinsoN, UCLA, spent the summer
doing research in Washington, D. C., under grants
from the University. -«

Priip E. JacoB, University of Pennsylvania,
participated in conferences held in India with
other collaborators in the International Studies of
Values in Politics, a program of cross-cultural be-
havioral research being conducted jointly by the
University of Pennsylvania and social research in-
situtions in India, Yugoslavia and Poland.

Jack T. JounsoN, Indiana State University,
has been granted a one-year leave of absence to
serve as special assistant to Earl McGrath at the
Institute of Higher Education, Columbia Univer-
sity.

RoBerr ‘N. KearNEY, Duke University, has re-
ceived an award from the American Council of
Learned Societies for his study of “Communalism
and the Language Problem in Ceylon.”

MevvicLe T, KENNEDY, JR., has returned to Bryn
Mawr College after a sabbatical leave.

Marcoum Kerr is on leave from UCLA and is
spending the academic year in Egypt.

James D. KircHEN has a year’s leave of ab-
sence from San Diego State College and will
teach at Forman Christian College in Lahore,
Pakistan.

Epwarp A, Kovopziey, University of Virginia,
has been awarded an autumn semester research
grant by the Rockefeller Foundation.

SamueL Konersky, Brooklyn College of the
City University of New York, pursued field study
in Great Britain during the 1965 spring semester
under a grant from the Rockefeller Foundation.
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WorrgaNag H. Kraus, The George Washington
University, was elected vice-president for political
science by the American Society of Political and of
Legal Philosophy at its annual meeting. He also
participated in the Fifth International Conference
on World Politics which was held at the Hague in
September, 1965. The conference was devoted to
Eastern Europcan devclopments.

Vukan Kvuic, University of Alabama, is on
leave with the Center for the Study of Democrat-
ic Institutions, Santa Barbara, California, during
the academic year 1965-66.

Wrapysaw W. Kurski, Duke University, con-
ducted research in France during the summer.

MarTin LanpAU, Brooklyn College of the City
University of New York, will be senior specialist
in public administration at the Institute of Ad-
vanced Projects at the East-West Center, Honolu-
lu, Hawaii, for the academic year 1965-66.

CarL H. Lanpf, visiting professor, Ateneo de
Manila, Philippines, has received an award from
the American Council of Learned Societies, for his
study, “A Study of Philippine Politics.”

Roeert E. Lang, Yale University, has received a
senior faculty fellowship from the University, and
will be on leave during the 1965-66 academic year.

Craong-S1k  LEE, University of Pennsylvania,
will be on research leave during 1965-66 under a
grant from the Rockefeller Foundation.

GerTrRUDE LEIGHTON, Bryn Mawr College, who
has been combining with her regular duties at
Bryn Mawr a research appointment in law and
psychiatry at the University of Pennsylvania Law
School during the years 1959-65, will be on sabba-
tical leave in 1965-66.

WriLLiaM F. LevanTrosser, Rutgers—The State
University, has been awarded a post-doctoral fel-
lowship by the Mershon Center for Education in
National Security at Ohio State University for the
academic year 1965-66.

J. Gus Lizsenow, Indiana University, visited
Sierra Leone to investigate the effectiveness of the
training given Peace Corps personnel. He also con-
ducted field work in Ghana, Nigeria and East Af-
rica under a summer grant from Indiana Universi-
ty.

CuarLEs S. LieBMAN has been awarded a cross-
disciplinary fellowship from the Society for Reli~
gion in Higher Education. He will be on leave from
Yeshiva University (1965-66) and will serve as a
visiting scholar in the Department of Religion at
Columbia University.

Joun P. LoveLy, Indiana University, did field
work in Korea this past summer.

SERIF ARIF MAaRDIN, University of Ankara, will
spend 1965-66 at the Institute of Turkish Studies
at Columbia University.

Lucian C. Marquis, University of Oregon, has
been awarded a Fulbright lectureship at the Insti-
tute of Political Science of the University of
Turin, Italy, for 1965-66.

MartiN MEavows, American University, served
at the University of the Philippines during 1964-65
as the recipient of a Fulbright award.

PaIuie MoNYPENNY will be on sabbatical leave
from the University of Illinois during the year
1965-66. He will spend most of the year in Urbana
in research and writing.

Groree E. voN DER MunL, University of Chica-
go, is spending the current academic year in re-
search and instruction at Makerere University
College, Kampala, Uganda.

STuART NaGEL returned to the University of Illi-
nois in September after a year divided between
the Center for Advanced Study in California and
the Bast-West Center in Hawaii.

HaroLp NiEBURG is on rcsearch leave from the
University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee for the aca-
demic year 1965-66.

GerHART NIEMEYER, University of Notre Dame,
taught at the Institute on Communism and Con-
stitutional Democracy at Vanderbilt University.

Davip M. Ouson, University of Texas, will be
on leave during the 1965-66 academic year and
will participate in the APSA’s study of Congress,
as well as conduct other research. He spent the
1965 summer in Sweden doing field work.

NorMman J. Papevrorp, University of Pennsyl-
vania, edited the special United Nations anniver-
sary issue of International Organization which com-
memorated the 20th anniversary of the signing of
the U. N. Charter. The issue carried 25 articles by
scholars and authorities from the U. S. and abroad
appraising the accomplishments and prospects of
the United Nations.

NormaN D. PALMER, University of Pennsylva-
nia, has been appointed a member of the Com-
mittee on International Education of the College
Entrance Examination Board. He also participa-
ted in the annual Institute of World Affairs spon-
sored by the Cincinnati Council on World Affairs.

KenNerH PrewIrt, University of Chicago, will
conduct research and teach at Makerere Universi-
ty College, Kampala, Uganda.
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R. K. Ramazani, University of Virginia, won
the 1964 prize for the best book manuscript in the
competition held by the Association of Middle
East Studies.

Davip C. RaparorT will be on leave from UCLA
during the fall and spring semesters and will en-
gage in research in England during the latter.

Donarp R. ReicH, Oberlin College, will be on
research leave during 1965-66.

Jou~ S. ResuEerar, Jr., University of Washing-
ton, was on leave during the spring.

F. W. Riaes, Indiana University, read a paper
at a conference on problems of modernization in
Asia at Korea University at Seoul.

JoserH 8. Roucex, University of Bridgeport,
has been elected president of Delta Tau Kappa,
the International Social Science Honorary Society.

AwviN Z. RusinNsteIN, University of Pennsyl-
vania, was awarded a John Simon Guggenheim Me-
morial Foundation Fellowship for 1965-66 which
permits him to undertake research in Yugoslavia.

Bruce M. Russert, Yale University, has received
a Yale junior faculty fellowship and will be on
leave for the 1965-66 academic year.

James R. Scarrirr, University of Colorado, will
be on leave during 1965-66. He has been awarded a
faculty research fellowship for research in Zambia
and Rhodesia.

LawrENceE ScHEINMAN, UCLA, will conduct re-
search in Europe during 1965-66 under an SSRC
grant.

Karrt M. ScuMirr, University of Texas, will be
on leave during 1965-66. He will participate in and
coordinate a study for the Department of State on
political forces in Latin America.

RoBerT E. Scorr, University of Illinois, attended
a conference on Social Science in Latin America
held at Rio de Janeiro, Brazil, in March, 1965.
The conference was sponsored by the SSRC.

Presstey S. Sikes, Indiana University, having
reached the retirement age for administrative
duties, has returned to full time duties with the
department of government.

RiceARD G. SMoLKA, the American University,
has accepted a faculty fellowship in state and
local politics from NCEP and will be on leave for
academic year 1965-66.

RicuARD F. Staar, Emory University, presented
a paper at the International Symposium held at
Munich, West Germany, on October 20-22, 1964.
The subject was “The Impact of the Modern Mil-
itary Resolution on Soviet Strategy and Foreign
Policy.”

Georee StaMBUK, The George Washington Uni-
versity, has been granted leave of absence to con-
duct research under an SSRC grant.

Ricuarp N. Swirr, New York University, atten-
ded an institute on “Nuclear Science and World
Politics,” sponsored by the Carnegie Endowment
for International Peace and the Oak Ridge Insti-
tute of Nuclear Science at Oak Ridge, Tennessee
in April. He also attended a conference on the
United Nations at Bellagio, Italy, in August.

Hexry TrUNE, University of Pennsylvania is
spending the fall term in Yugoslavia, Poland and
India under the auspices of the University’s Inter-
national Cooperative Studies of Values in Politics.

Tang Tsou, The University of Chicago, was
awarded the 1965 Gordon J. Laing Prize for his
book, America’s Failure tn China, 1941-1950.

RicHARD L. WaLkER, University of South Car-
olina, will spend the geademic year 1965-66 doing
research at the Academia Sinica in Taipei, Taiwan,
on a Fulbright research grant and an SSRC grant.

Freperick M. Warkins, Yale University, has
received a senior faculty fellowship from the Uni-
versity and will be on leave during 1965-66.

Freperic A. WeED, San Jose State College, will
return to full-time teaching after six years in the
post of department chairman.

H. Braprorp WESTERFIELD, Yale University, will
do research during 1965-66 at the Washington
Foreign Policy Center in Washington, D. C.

Davip WiLson, UCLA, spent the 1965 spring
semester in Thailand.

BenyaMiN F. WricHT, University of Texas, has
resigned his position as director of special pro-
grams in the College of Arts and Sciences and has
returned to full-time teaching duties in the de-
partment.

Quincy WRIGHT, consultant at the University of
Virginia, attended the meeting of the Legal Com-
mittee of the World Federation of the United Na-
tions Associations in Amsterdam, and the Insti-
tute of International Law Conference in Warsaw.

I. WiLiaMm ZartMAN, University of South Car-
olina, spent the summer doing research in Bel-
gium, Morocco and Senegal on an SSRC grant.

Correction

The June issue incorrectly announced the ap-
pointment of Franz Michael as director of the Sino-
Soviet Institute at Georgetown University. Profes-
gor Michael is the associate director of the Institute
for Sino-Soviet Studies at the George Washington
University. Kurt L. London is the director of the
Institute.
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